Town of Jefferson

Office of the Planning Board

Minutes

August 23, 2022
Members present:  Chairman Michael Meehan; Donna Laurent, Mark Gross, alternate; Gil Finch, Mike Smith, Jason Call, Bob Roy, alternate 
Absent:  Wayne Kellner, alternate; Kevin Meehan, Selectmen’s representative
Others present:  Charlene Wheeler, Board secretary; Richard Garabedian
The Board secretary reported that the Select Board had approved the appointment of Donna Laurent as an alternate member to the Planning Board and Bob Roy and Mark Gross as regular members to the Planning Board.  All were reminded to take their oath of office again with the Town Clerk.
Minutes
Mike Smith made the motion to approve the August 9, 2022 meeting minutes as read, seconded by Bob Roy.  The vote to accept the motion was unanimous.
Hearing – Richard Garabedian and James & Diane Quirk
Richard Garabedian and James Quirk had submitted an application to change boundary lines among three lots on Chambers Road, Map 17, Lots 3, 3A, and 5B, no new lots to be created.  A chart showing the changes in total acreage for each lot was on the plat but one of the acreage totals was incorrect and the plat had to be redone.  The Board had approved the boundary line adjustments with correction at the hearing on August 9.   Mr. Garabedian brought the corrected plats and mylar to the meeting to be stamped and signed.   The Board secretary will file the mylar at the Registry of Deeds.

Hearing – James Goulet Subdivision
James Goulet, 276 Turnpike Road, Map 6, Lot 2B, proposed a subdivision of property into two separate lots.  The first lot would contain 7.92 acres and the second lot would contain 13.71 acres.   The Board secretary had reported Mr. Goulet’s check for application fees had been returned by the bank as the account had been closed.  Mr. Goulet mailed new checks which had been received the day before the hearing.  The application was accepted as complete.  The Board had approved the application with the condition the mylar not be filed at the Coos County Registry of Deeds until the town had confirmation Mr. Goulet’s new check has cleared.  The plats and mylar had already been signed and the check seems to have cleared so the mylar will be filed as previously stated at the Board’s last meeting.
Financial Report

Bob Roy made the motion to accept the financial report, seconded by Jason Call.  The vote to accept the motion was unanimous.  The Board secretary said she would talk to the newspaper employee she has been dealing with for notices to see if there is a way to reduce costs to the Board.  Otherwise, it may be necessary to raise the fee for applicants.
Communications

Copies of the certification test for Planning Board members from the NH Office of Planning and Development (OPD) were circulated. It was suggested Board members work on the test and the answer to each question can be discussed during subsequent regular Board meetings.  Board members, who are encouraged to complete the test under the new HB 1661, may refer to their Planning and Zoning Handbook as they work on the test.

Unfinished Business

Notice of the September 20 hearing and a copy of the Master Plan draft itself have been posted on the town’s website.  A notice has also been placed in the newspaper announcing the hearing date of the Master Plan and when and where it will be available to read.  Hard copies have yet to arrive at the town office.  The Board secretary will contact June Garneau about the hard copies.
Other Business

A short discussion took place about a possible purchase by the town of the Waumbek property.  The Board Chairman said it is now being reported that another party has already made an offer which has been accepted by the owner.
The hearing on the Master Plan is September 20, 2022.  The Board’s next regular meeting date is September 27, 2022.  The Board’s September 13, 2022 meeting has been cancelled because of primary voting day. 
Bob Roy made the motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Mike Smith.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:56 p.m.

_______________________

Charlene Wheeler

Secretary to the Board 
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